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Westport Police Response to Connecticut Post Article 

 
(Westport, CT) On January 31st, 2023 Connecticut Post newspaper published an article titled 

“Advocates call for policing reforms, as Lamont questions whether Tyre Nichols incident could 

happen in CT.”  This article discussed the recent events in Memphis and how that incident 

translates to Connecticut.  The author of the article, Alex Putterman, quoted Scot X. Esdaile, 

President of Connecticut’s NAACP chapter, “What we saw is what’s going on in America”.  

The article goes on to quote Mr. Esdaile “It’s not only happening in Memphis, we’ve seen it in 

New Haven, we’ve seen it in Westport (hyperlink attached), we’ve seen it in Hartford, we’ve 

seen it in Bridgeport.  The same thing that we saw there we’re also seeing in Connecticut.”   

The link associated with “Westport” references a case from 2011 in Westport, MA.  

Understandably, members of the Westport Police Department were disappointed by this article 

because we feel we have worked hard to build relationships and have never had any incident 

that resembles what we saw in Memphis. 

 

Initially, we reached out to Hearst Media and they admitted that the link was incorrect and 

should not be linked to Westport, CT.  Hearst Media deleted all mention of Westport from the 

article.  We reached out to Scot X. Esdaile and he provided the following statement: 

“I Scot X. Esdaile the President of the CT NAACP State Conference, would like to apologize to 

Chief Foti Koskinas, the Westport Police Department and the Town of Westport.  During my 

interview with Alex Putterman from the CT Post, I misquoted stating Westport, CT when I 

should have said West Haven, CT.   I'm deeply apologetic for this mistake, I have had a 

conversation with the Chief along with Harold Bailey the Chairman of the Westport Civilian 

https://www.ctpost.com/news/article/ct-advocates-call-policing-reforms-tyre-nichols-17751237.php?src=rdctpdensecp
https://www.ctpost.com/news/article/ct-advocates-call-policing-reforms-tyre-nichols-17751237.php?src=rdctpdensecp
https://www.nhregister.com/new-haven/article/randy-cox-new-haven-ct-police-paralyzed-17621281.php?_ga=2.66679916.31512601.1675181993-75548905.1675181993
http://www.civil-rights-law.com/blog/2011/9/29/westport-police-officer-settles-false-arrest-and-excessive-f.html
https://www.courant.com/breaking-news/hc-br-hartford-cop-arrested-charged-third-degree-assault-20210426-kgyaz3yws5guhi7zi4tei6hhbe-story.html
https://www.usnews.com/news/best-states/connecticut/articles/2021-09-08/bridgeport-police-face-racial-discrimination-probe
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Review Panel, and we had a wonderful and energetic conversation.  I apologized during the call 

several times and we are looking forward to working together in the future.” 

 

Chief Koskinas would like to highlight that once this article was brought our attention, the 

conversations between Mr. Esdaile and Chief Koskinas, were productive and brought about a 

positive resolution. 
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